MARIN COUNTY HAZARDOUS & SOLID WASTE

MANAGEMENT JOINT POWERS AUTHORITY

Executive Committee

Wednesday, September 23, 2010
65 Mitchell Blvd., Suite 200-A
San Rafael, CA 94903
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT
Debbie Stutsman, San Anselmo (Chair)
Michael Frost, JPA Staff

George Rodericks, Town of Belvedere
Alex Soulard, JPA Staff
Ken Nordhoff, San Rafael
Eric Lueder, JPA Staff
Michael Frank, Novato



OTHERS PRESENT
MEMBERS ABSENT
Jon Elam, Tamalpais CSD

Matthew Hymel, County of Marin
Steve McCaffrey, Redwood Empire Disposal

Kay Corbett, Food Scrap Recycling Task Force

Steve Rosa, Marin Sanitary Service

Dee Johnson, Novato Sanitary District

Bev James, Novato Sanitary District

Call to Order The Executive Committee meeting came to order at 11:00 AM.

1. Approve Executive Committee minutes from August 26, 2010.  Staff reported that there were three typos in the minutes that should be changed.  M/s Nordhoff, Frank to approve the August 26, 2010 Executive Committee meeting minutes with suggested changes.  The motion was unanimously approved.
2. Zero Waste Grant Program Options. Staff reported they have been exploring grant options and have evaluated the grant programs that have existed through StopWaste.org in Alameda County for years.  StopWaste.org operates grants for food scrap recycling containers, waste reduction, and Construction and Demolition grants and distribute the money to municipalities based on different criteria for different programs.  Staff requested the Executive Committee provide direction on how to distribute funds, identify eligibility criteria, and select eligible programs for grant funds.  Michael Frank questioned how many communities have already adopted various ordinances and if the LTF had analyzed grant options.  Ken Nordhoff asked if special districts would be eligible for funding.  Staff stated that the LTF has not weighed in on the grant programs yet and that it will be up to the JPA to decide if special districts are eligible for funding.  Jon Elam stated that he would appreciate the inclusion of the LTF and that some programs like food waste already have economic incentives for communities.  Beverly James stated that it will be difficult to continue grant funding if there is not a secure funding source and that the effects these programs will have on garbage rates will be an issue if there is not voter approval.  Ken Nordhoff suggested there be a subcommittee of the Executive Committee to weight grant program options 

and volunteered to be on that subcommittee.  George Rodericks also agreed to be on the subcommittee.

3. Franchise and Hauler Maps.  Staff reported that following an Executive Committee request the County Geographical Information Systems (GIS) division generated two maps; one that outlined the franchise areas and one that identified haulers that service each area.  Staff described that all the white space on the maps are areas that have not been franchised by any agency but are usually serviced by a neighboring hauler at comparable rates.  George Rodericks requested that once electronic maps are developed the filed be dispersed to members and posted online.  Jon Elam stated that this is valuable information and that the hauler map shows are much more simplified since they are segregated areas of the County.  Staff stated that they will have maps revised to include Highway 101, Highway 37, and show Redwood Empire Disposal and Novato Disposal as the same color since they are the same company.  Beverly James stated that LAFCO said it made sense to have Novato Sanitary cover white areas of the map since they are close to their service area and have a historic connection.
4. Outreach Request for Qualification Process.  Staff reported that following the August Executive Committee Meeting staff released the Zero Waste Outreach Request for Qualifications (RFQ) and responses are due on October 1, 2010.  Board members had asked that the Local Task Force (LTF) develop an Communication plan and message earlier this year so staff intended on having the LTF review responses.  Michael Frank asked how many responses staff anticipated.  Staff reported that there have been questions regarding the plan from 5 different firms and FAQ’s will be posted shortly.  Michael Frank suggested that two Local Task Force Members and staff review and comment on the RFQ responses and report back to the Executive Committee.  Jon Elam stated that the LTF has offered their support.  George Rodericks agreed that a multistep process is a good approach.  Beverly James stated that it would be good to distribute the RFQ to the Cities and Franchisors.  Staff stated that they sent the list to the Local Task Force, the JPA Board, the JPA’s Interested Parties List, several lists of outreach contractors provided by CalRecycles, and to independent outreach and advertising firms.
5. Staff Report.  Staff reported that Farhad Mansourian, the Marin County Director of Public Works, met with Beverly James regarding Novato Sanitary District’s request to opt out of Zero Waste Program and the District intends on sending a letter requesting their membership on the JPA Board.  Ken Nordhoff noted this would open the JPA to requests from other special districts.  Staff responded that it may require a change in the JPA agreement approved by agency governing bodies.  George Rodericks asked when the last time the JPA membership was changed.  Staff responded that the last change was in 1996 and that none of the current Board members were part of the group at that time.  Michael Frank stated that the City of Novato has delayed their meeting regarding their participation in the JPA’s Zero Waste Programs until October 12, 2010.  Beverly James stated that the consensus from the meeting with the County was that the Districts addition to the JPA would occur later to level the playing field and that the participation in Zero Waste programs would be deferred.
Staff stated that since the JPA adopted a legislative platform staff has been active in sending many legislative support letters.  

6. Local Task Force Chair.  Jon Elam, the Local Task Force Chair, stated that he was there to answer any questions about the Local Task Force and to take any direction from the Executive Committee.  Ken Nordhoff asked if the LTF was still feeling discouraged.  Jon responded that the LTF is being given more direction but it can be unwieldy and every member has their own set of interest.  Jon requested that both the San Rafael and Southern Marin positions of the LTF be filled.  Steve McCaffrey thanked Jon as the LTF Chair and stated that the group is more focused and has become more productive.
7. Open Time. No comments received.

8. Schedule next Executive Committee Meeting.  The meeting was set for Thursday, October 28, 2010, 11:30 AM – 12:30 PM, 220 Nellen Avenue, Corte Madera.  
9. Adjourn.
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